
Commission Meeting  
7.16.25 
3rd Day of July Term  
Maysville, MO 

 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa 
Meek. Absent West District Commissioner, Kyle White.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was then recited by all in attendance.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to approve the minutes from the July 8th meeting and 
the agenda for today’s meeting. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion 
carried.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented change orders for BRO-032(40) due to Brookfield Box & Bridge’s 
ability to get parts to finish the project. MODOT agreed to the change order and will not be assessing any 
penalties to Brookfield Box. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll and Brad Parn signed the change orders. 
Garry McFee from Howe & Company attended today’s meeting to pick up change orders.   
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll and County Clerk, Melissa Meek sign the Assessor’s quarterly 
reimbursement document.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised no one had made an appointment with BOE so there would be no 
meeting this year. Assessor Tanya Zimmerman has met the requirements asked of her by the STC, and 
Melissa has submitted form 11 waiting on approval.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that there will be meetings around the state with The House Interim 
Committee concerning Property Tax Reform. There are many concerns with what the legislature has done 
with SB190 that affects taxing entities. The next meeting closest to DeKalb County is August 13th at Union 
Station in Kansas City, MO. The public is invited to attend.  
 
Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss work around the County, BRO 
projects, and work they will do this summer. The bridges currently being replaced are on schedule. They are 
also trying to install tubes when the weather will allow. The bridge on Frank Ross Rd will open soon. 
 
The Commission always welcomes the citizens of DeKalb County to attend their weekly meeting.   
 
If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County 
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct 
insurance in place. 
 
Attending today’s meeting were Garry McFee and Brad Parn. 
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until July 22, 2025 
 
 


